
Public Notice - XI 
 
Extension of Visas for the Foreigners in Sri Lanka 
 
 
Having considered the spread of Covid-19 virus in the country, it is decided to extend the validity period of all 
types of Visas issued to all foreigners who are currently residing in Sri Lanka for a period of 30 days with effect 
from 07th October 2021 to 06th November 2021 to allow all the foreigners to regularize their visas accordingly. 
 
Only Visa fees applicable for that period will be charged for the Visas expire within this period and exempted from 

charging overstay penalty. 

 
Therefore, you are kindly requested to proceed as advised below. 
 

 Instructions for the Tourist Visa holders to obtain visa endorsement: 

 

Accordingly, Tourist Visa holders can follow one of the below mentioned methodologies to make payment for 

the extension of visa and to obtain the visa endorsement.  

 

1. Tourist visa holders are hereby advise to pay the relevant visa fee and obtain the visa extension via the 

below mentioned link on or before 06th November 2021 

https://eservices.immigration.gov.lk/vs  or, 

 

2. If you intend to leave the island during the aforementioned period, your journey will be also facilitated by 

paying the relevant visa fee at the Airport  or, 

 

3. By visiting the visa office in the Department of Immigration and Emigration at Battaramulla on or before 

06th November 2021 and obtain visa endorsement in the passport by making the relevant Visa fees.  

 

 

 Instructions for the Resident Visa holders 

 

1. Extension of Visa with effect from 07th October 2021 to 06th November 2021 is also applicable to all 

Resident Visa holders. To obtain visa endorsement before that date, contact 0707101050 from 8.30 am 

to 3.00 pm on working days to make an appointment and visa endorsement shall be obtained by visiting 

the visa office in the Department of Immigration and Emigration at Battaramulla on or before 06th 

November 2021 after making the relevant visa fees.   

 

2. Further, if you intend to leave the island during the aforementioned period; your journey will be also 
facilitated by paying the relevant visa fee at the Airport. 

 
 

If you have any query in this regard, please contact our officials through following emails. 
 

Email: 
 
acvisa@immigration.gov.lk 

acvisa1@immigration.gov.lk 

acvisa2@immigration.gov.lk 

dcvisa@immigration.gov.lk 

https://eservices.immigration.gov.lk/vs
mailto:acvisa@immigration.gov.lk
mailto:acvisa1@immigration.gov.lk
mailto:acvisa2@immigration.gov.lk


 
 

 
 
 
 
Provision of services in the pandemic situation is subjected to policy decisions of the Government made from time 
to time regarding curfew or travel restrictions and the decisions of health and security sections. Therefore, you are 
notified that the decisions to provide service are also subjected to time to time revisions. 

 
 
 
Controller General  
Department of Immigration and Emigration 


